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From: henkinp@earthlink.net
To: Fletcher, Nathan (BOS); Desmond, Jim; Anderson, Joel; Vargas, Nora (BOS); Lawson-Remer, Terra
Cc: FGG, Public Comment
Subject: [External] Re: THE Behavioral Health Care FUND (please post with agenda item 9)
Date: Thursday, October 6, 2022 1:37:03 PM

Sorry, I meant  (please post with agenda item 9)

 

-----Original Message-----
From: <henkinp@earthlink.net>
Sent: Oct 6, 2022 1:08 PM
To: Supervisor Nathan Fletcher <nathan.fletcher@sdcounty.ca.gov>, Supervisor Jim
Desmond <jim.desmond@sdcounty.ca.gov>, Supervisor Joel Anderson
<joel.anderson@sdcounty.ca.gov>, Supervisor Nora Vargas
<nora.vargas@sdcounty.ca.gov>, Supervisor Terra LawsonRemer <terra.lawson-
remer@sdcounty.ca.gov>
Cc: <PublicComment@sdcounty.ca.gov>
Subject: THE Behavioral Health Care FUND (please post with agenda item 6)

 

Hi Supervisors,

 

I think that mental health care (formerly known by the one-word term psychiatric care) is a
really important and worthy cause in this County and Country, for that matter.  An
unfunded fund, with costs to administer it? Sounds like an auditor's nightmare and a real
sinkhole in the budget.  As I say it is a worthy cause.

 

I understand that part of the problem is that the money you want to transfer and fund the
new fund with is not really yours. I believe it is the City and County's money.  I know that
some accounting systems have a hard time with zero accounts.

 

It's like m-pox, orthopox, or whatever it is. It's not really a County problem but the County
would rather act like its their responsibility and get the money for it, when it's really isolated
to a few hundred individuals.

 

Regards,

 

Paul Henkin
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